

To Authorize Hurricane Matthew Debris Pickup

WHEREAS, this matter comes before the Council of the Town of Surfside Beach at a special meeting held the 30th day of November 2016; and

WHEREAS, Town Council of the Town of Surfside Beach discussed cleaning the town of any remaining Hurricane Matthew vegetative debris at the November 22nd regular meeting; and

WHEREAS, Town Code Section 7-29, Paragraph (b) states in part "No stumps, logs or other materials or tree limbs placed by landscape or tree service contractors or workmen shall be hauled by the town;" and

WHEREAS, Town Council directed the clerk to prepare a resolution to allow a one-time exception to the stated code to allow hurricane related debris pickup from specified locations.

Now, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Surfside Beach Town Council does hereby authorize the town administrator to direct the public works department to pick up the remaining hurricane related debris at 519-13th Avenue North and 511-3rd Avenue South by the close of business on Friday, December 2nd or have the debris tagged; and

FURTHER, the town may contract with residents to haul away logs, trunks, and rounds for actual cost to remove said items.

BE IT SO RESOLVED, this 30th day November of 2016.

s/D. Herrmann, CMC

Robert F. Childs, Mayor	
Ron Ott, Mayor Pro Tempore	Tim Courtney, Town Council
Mark L. Johnson, Town Council	David Pellegrino, Town Council
Julie M. Samples, Town Council	Randle M. Stevens, Town Council
	Attest:
Amendments adopted by approved	
motion November 30, 2016.	Debra E. Herrmann, CMC, Town Clerk